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11/08/2015 Announcements

1. Wewelcome new friends who are worshipping with us today for the first time.

2. We thank God that the proposals to confirm the Cantonese Pastor Search Committee (CPSC), five candidates as deacons and the
budget for 2016 were all passed during the congregationa meeting last Sunday.

3. Wewant to praise God and a so thank brothers and sisters for your love of our church. The attendance of our annual congregational
meeting last Sunday was over 170 members. This must be a record high for our congregationa meeting attendance. Our
co-workers are greatly encouraged. Attendance at the congregational meeting not only shows support for the church and care for
God's family, but members also gain a deeper understanding of the decisions reached through listening to the reports given and
asking questions. Then members can support the decisions through prayer, concern and participation. It is our sincere hope that the
attendance at this meeting marks a new beginning for us, so that future congregational meetings would be a venue for all members
of God's family to come together, show concern, share and decide important matters pertaining to our church. In this way brothers
and sister can unite in love and work for the furtherance of God's kingdom, giving glory to His name.

4. Our 2016 Faith Promise Offering for missions totals $65,850: to be completed from January to December. We are supporting 24
missionaries. Praise the Lord! The FPO we collected totals $70,950 including a $1350 check and $100 cash total (100%
accomplished).

5. We are planning to have Christmas Music Worship on December 13" this year. This is a wonderful opportunity to come together
through the music worship as one body in Christ. All born again brothers and sisters who want to participate are welcome to join us
at the choir room on Sunday afternoon at 1:15pm. If you play any orchestra insrument and would like to join the orchestra, please
email Christine Oentung (pwob_ch@yahoo.com). Orchestra has practice today 1:15-2:30pm in the MPR. The second session on
the 13" will be a Town Hall meeting in which Pastor Tran will present a two-year development plan followed by an
implementation of the plan relative to the Mandarin ministry by Pastor Lin. The third segment of the Town Hall meeting will be an
update of the church building expansion by Elder Don.

6. Operation Christmas Child - "We Need Your Help" Our youth need lots of items to make the 250 gift-filled shoeboxes on their
special Shoebox Packing Night on this Friday, November 13". A list of the needed items (in English and Chinese) is available in
the church lobby. If you can help, please put al gift items in the Operation Christmas Child containers in the church lobby by this
Wednesday, November 11". Also, individuals, families, and groups can make gift-filled shoeboxes. All shoeboxes must be
completed by Sunday, November 22", Donations ($7 per box) can be made to help Samaritan's Purse to send those boxes around
the world. Please place your donations in the offering box on the display table in the church lobby and make checks payable to
"Samaritan's Purse." Contact Pastor Jerry for more info and questions.

7.The Shepherding Team joyfully and gratefully announce that Pastor Jerry has accepted an invitation to serve on the ST. Let us pray
for the next couple of months for moments of thanksgiving, nuggets of joy and appreciation for Pastor Jerry's many contributions
shepherding the Y outh Group over thelast 2 and haf years. Pray for a smooth transition and blending of one another on the Team.
Pastor Jerry will be ingalled into the ST on January 3, 2016.

Youth

1.Operation Christmas Child Shoe Box Packing Night—We will be packing shoeboxes during our Friday Y outh Group
time on this Friday, November 13". Come early at 6:45 p.m. to wrap some additional shoeboxes that we will need to
meet our goal of 250 boxes.

2. Middle School Lock-In—All Grades 6-8 students are encouraged to sign up for this fun-filled overnight Lock-In on
this Friday, November 13" (10:00 p.m.) through Saturday morning, November 14" (7:30 am.) Sign up with Pastor
Jerry today - email him at jmillerrc3@yahoo.com or you can call or text him at 919.961.8859. Church waiver forms are
required for this special middle school event.

3. Do You Need to Be Baptized? - See Pastor Jerry to sign up for baptism, which will be on Sunday, December 20",
during the English Worship Service.




Remember in Prayers

1. Pray for Timothy Li ( 11years, youngest son of Min Li and Lucy Qin). Heis considered to have a genetic disorder
called NF1. This disease may have high chances to cause noncancerous tumors on nerves anywhere, from mild to
severe. Thanks to God Timothy has been healthy. Praiseto God that his recent face nerveissue was completely
resolved following prayer meeting on 10/25. His MRI result reviewed on Nov2 is normal. Please pray for the NF1
clinic visit on Nov 12 and our Lord' s mercy to heal him completely so that NF1 has no power over Timothy's body
through all stages of hislife.

2. Sister Margaret Ong has breast cancer and had surgery on 9/10 in Malaysia. Pray for successful chemotherapy and
quick recovery. And also pray for the peace of mind for Margaret and her husband, and to have faith in God's
protection and that her husband will accept Christ.

3. Tim was admitted to the hospital dueto severe pain on 9/16. His rectal cancer is bigger and some cancerous cells were
found in his lungs and liver. Tim was discharged 9/23. Please pray for the wisdom concerning minimizing Tim's
physical pain and the peace of God manifesting in this difficult time.

Upcoming Sermons
11/15 Open Dr. Scott Hildreth




